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I am pleased to share with you the latest
edition of our Women's University Newsletter,
covering the period from July to September
2024.

I encourage you to take a moment to read through
the Newsletter and celebrate the successes of our
vibrant university community. Together, we continue
to uphold our commitment to excellence in education
and research.

I extend my sincere thanks to the Editors for their diligent efforts in putting
together this valuable publication.
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Within these pages, you will discover inspiring
stories that reflect the remarkable
achievements and initiatives across our
university.

As we navigate through this issue, we are
reminded of the dedication and hard work of
our faculty, staff, and students. From cutting-
edge research to impactful community
outreach, the contributions of our university
members are truly praiseworthy.
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Workshops/Events 
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On 24 September 2024, the
Department of Islamiyat conducted a
research methodology workshop. The
speaker was Dr. Altaf Qadri from the
History Department, University of
Peshawar.

RESEARCH METHODOLOGY WORKSHOP

ICFAS-2024 CONFERENCE

On 19 August 2024, Dr. Fouzia Jabeen
served as an organizer at the
International Conference on ‘Food &
Applied Sciences’ (ICFAS-2024), held
in Nathia Gali.

EXTERNAL EXAMINER ROLE AT
INSTITUTE OF MANAGEMENT SCIENCES

On 23 July 2024, Ms. Shumaila
Ashee, Lecturer in the Department of
English, was invited as an external
examiner for the BS viva voce at the
Institute of Management Sciences,
Peshawar.

PARTICIPATION IN NCRC MEETING

On 30-31 August 2024, Dr. Bushra Ahmad, Assistant
Professor in the Department of Biochemistry, participated in
a meeting as a member of the National Curriculum Review
Committee (NCRC) for Biochemistry. This meeting, organized
by the Higher Education Commission (HEC) of Pakistan, took
place in Karachi and focused on updating the curriculum.
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Publications/Achievements 
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MS. SAIMA RAMZAN’S THESIS COMPLETION

On 23 August 2024, Ms. Saima Ramzan
of Computer Science Department
completed her MS under the supervision
of Dr. Fouzia Jabeen. The title of her
thesis is “Entertainment Headlines News
Classification by Exploiting Bidirectional
Encoder Representations from
Transformer Model.” 

MISS KHUALA’S MS COMPLETION

On 19 July 2024, Miss Khuala of the
Computer Science Department
completed her MS under the
supervision of Dr. Brekhana.

BINT-E-HAWA ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 2024

Dr. Bushra Ahmad, Assistant Professor in the Department of Biochemistry,
has achieved notable recognition by receiving the Bint-e-Hawa
Achievement Award 2024.

FUNDING APPROVED FOR VOICE-CONTROLLED SMART HOME PROJECT

The final year project titled “Voice-Controlled Smart Home Automation”
by Ms. Wareesha Shakeel and Ms. Maheen from the 2020-2024 session
of Computer Science Department has been shortlisted for funding by the
National Grassroot ICT Research Initiative (NGIRI) 2023-24, under the
supervision of Dr. Fouzia Jabeen.



Achievements 
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20TH ACADEMIC COUNCIL MEETING

On 16 August 2024, 20th meeting of
the Academic Council was held.

13TH  MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FACULTIES

DR. SIDRA PERVEZ HONORED WITH BEST TEACHER
AWARD

BOARD OF STUDIES

On 26 July 2024, the Department of
Microbiology (Department of
Environmental Sciences and Sustainability)
held a meeting of the Board of Studies.

On 3 July 2024, 13th meeting of the Board of
Faculties was held.

Dr. Sidra Pervez, Assistant Professor in the
Department of Biochemistry, was honored
with the Best Teacher Award from the
District Emergency Operation Center, Deputy
Commissioner Peshawar, for her
outstanding contributions to teaching and
education.

SYNDICATE SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING FOR POLICY
ON CONFLICT OF INTEREST OF THE UNIVERSITY

On 24 September 2024, a syndicate sub-committee
meeting for the policy on  conflict of interest of the
university was held. 



Achievements 
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On 28 August 2024, a syndicate sub-committee
meeting regarding support staff statutes was held
at the University of Peshawar.

SYNDICATE SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING FOR
SUPPORT STAFF STATUTES

DEPARTMENTAL TENURE REVIEW COMMITTEE, MATHEMATICS

On 1 July 2024, the Department of Mathematics held a
Departmental Tenure Review Committee.

SYNDICATE SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING FOR
FINANCIAL RULES OF THE UNIVERSITY

On 3 October 2024, a syndicate sub-committee
meeting for financial rules of the university was held.

      DR. REHANA MASOOD RECEIVES BEST
TEACHER AWARD

Dr. Rehana Masood, Assistant Professor in
the Department of Biochemistry, was
awarded the Best Teacher Award from the
District Emergency Operation Center,
Deputy Commissioner Peshawar, in
recognition of her dedication and
excellence in teaching.


